
PARKS, RECREATION & PUBLIC PROPERTY COMMITTEE MEETING
JANUARY 4, 2018
5:00 pm
The following persons were present for the meeting: Chairperson Jackson, Committee members President Houck, and John Hyde; Councilmembers David Quarry,  Jim Bair, Sean Steeg, Borough Secretary, and Borough Manager William W. Wheeler.

Chairperson Jackson called the meeting to order.  
VISITORS: 
RECOGNIZE GUESTS AND PUBLIC COMMENT: 
MAYOR’S REPORT:  Mayor Wessels is not present. 
PARKS COMMISSION REPORT: Ed Tos updated the committee on the Dog Park plans. He reported that the Committee received a call from Mr. Patrick Hughes asking to donate $20,000.00 to the dog park with his only request being that the park is named after his recently deceased son Patrick Hughes.  The Committee accepted the donation and agreed to name the dog park about his son. 

Mr. Tos also reported that Mr. Chet Isett came to the Committee and indicated that the foundation would like to contribute to the pool for some pool improvements.  They looked at 3 options. One option is to add a sliding board, the seconded option is to add a splash pad, and thirdly to add a kiddie pool.  It was pointed out that the pool lacks activity for the small children. Mr. Isset donated $100,000.00 to the pool.  President Houck stated that a thank you be sent to Mr. Hughes and The Isetts. Manager Wheeler suggested that the Commission contact Juniata College to see if they may be willing to donate the fencing to the dog park. Councilperson Bair stated that the engineers should check the property to make sure it is possible to put a dog park there.

OLD BUSINESS: 
ROOF REPAIR: Manager Wheeler reported that we are replacing the shingles on the 3rd-floor room of the Borough Building.  The 911 dispatching tower is going to be replaced. We will wait until after the tower is worked on to get the roof repaired.
WINTERIZING FACILITIES- Manager Wheeler stated that Portstown Park is the only park that gets winterized.
HVAC IN THE BOROUGH BUILDING-President Houck asked for an update on the HVAC system in the Borough Building.  Manager Wheeler reported that currently, it is working.  The system has a VFP that is motor controlled. It does not operate below a certain temp. It shuts itself off.  We installed screw in heaters. The heater stopped working. It was blowing fuses. He has a new company coming in to work on it and they will be moving the VFPs inside. President Houck asked about the software situation. This is supposed to be completed this month. Councilperson Quarry asked about repairs to the drains on the roof.  Manager Wheeler responded that he did not have time to look at those yet. 
NEW BUSINESS:

ISSETT FOUNDATION POOL MONEY: Already discussed.
PORTSTOWN BATHROOMS: Manager Wheeler stated they are fine.
OTHER BUSINESS:

Manager Wheeler reported that we are still having trouble with the bailer over at the recycling plant. He is going to get D & M to look at it. 

Manager Wheeler asked Council if he should send Hollenbaugh’s a bill. The skid steer has had a lot of damage done to it by them.  

Councilperson Quarry stated there has been a roll offsetting at the yard waste that has trees growing out of it. Manager Wheeler will take care of removing it. 

Councilperson Quarry also asked if the recycling truck can have the weight class lowered so the recycling company can use that truck. Manager Wheeler will contact the supplier and see what we have to do to reregister it. 

Manager Wheeler reported that there are 3 large trees on the paper street at the end of 27th it has bugs. Dr. Savory did not see a problem with the trees being removed. Manager Wheeler stated that this would be at the owner’s expense.  He stated that removing the trees could create a runoff issue for the people below them. Dr. Savory suggested that if we give them permission to cut those trees down that they have to replant something that does draw water. 

ADJOURNMENT: 
BY:        Melody J. Parsons

    Borough Secretary
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